GOLDEN EAGLE MANAGEMENT, LLC

April 35,2017

RE: Letter of Recommendation — Mike Orlando

To Whom It May Concern:

Hiring Mike Orlando was not a decision made lightly. Neither is writing
this letter.

Mike was our primary construction consultant for a full shopping center
remodel, including the installation of a new anchor tenant, for a property
we own in Encinitas, CA. We typically handle most work in-house and
HATE spending money for outside consultants, but when it became
apparent we needed additional expertize for our project I started asking for
referrals from my peers, friends, and acquaintances. Mike was at the top of
that referral list.

I had known Mike personally for several years prior to hiring him, but
never really knew what he did or what his background entailed. When he
was recommended “as a Ferrari amongst Fords” I was intrigued. When I
discussed the project with him and what he could “bring to the table,” I was
sold. I wasn’t disappointed.

Mike’s calm, thoughtful demeanor, coupled with his attention to detail,
saved me time, headaches, and most importantly, money. He’s not cheap,
but “you get what you pay for” and he paid for his services many times
over with his insight, cost and time savings.

Obviously, I highly recommend Mike and wouldn’t hesitate to hire him
again for projects in the future.

Sincerely,

Dan Ukkestad
President/CEQ
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